

CURTEA CONSTITUȚIONALĂ A REPUBLICII MOLDOVA CONSTITUTIONAL COURT OF THE REPUBLIC OF MOLDOVA

Chisinau, 4 November 2020

Mr. Robert SPANO President of the European Court of Human Rights

Dear Mr. President,

I have the great honour to congratulate you, on behalf of the Constitutional Court of the Republic of Moldova, on the celebration of the 70^{th} anniversary of the European Convention on Human Rights.

This treaty, together with the case-law that defines it, represents for us an important source in the process of achieving constitutional justice at the national level. We are constantly implementing the principles of the European Convention.

Therefore, we owe you our gratitude for your work in Strasbourg, which is echoed throughout Europe.

Please accept, Mr. President, the assurances of my highest consideration and respect.

Domnica MANOLE

President of the Constitutional Court